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From the Town Manager  
 

Dear Reader:  
 

The Town of Barnstable is bustling with activity in all seven villages.  There is so much to 
do it is difficult to decide which activities to include in my weekend plans.  Jennifer 
and I have enjoyed many village and cultural events and hope you have as well.  

Evening concerts are scheduled on various days in Barnstable Village, Osterville and 
Hyannis.  At Hyannis Harbor, the HyArts Artist Shanties feature entertainers several days 

a week and the new Adirondack chairs on the grassy area are getting a lot of use.  
This summer, the New Classics Company, a brand new nomadic theatre company, 
has taken up residence at the Guyer Barn, 250 South Street, Hyannis.  The New Classic 

Company, founded by Cape Cod native and Barnstable High School graduate Matt 
Kohler, Brett Burkhardt and Justin Jay Gray.  Performances include original stage  
productions, reading series, open mic nights and workshops.   
 

As the only Town with two Cape League baseball teams, the Cotuit Kettleers and  
Hyannis Harbor Hawks, the Boys of Summer provide us with plenty of excitement on the 

field. 
 

I hope you have had an opportunity to enjoy some of the 375th Anniversary  

Celebrations taking place throughout town.  Centerville’s Annual Old Home Week is 
fast approaching as is the 29th Annual Pops by the Sea concert.  This year’s celebrity 
Guest Conductor is CBS news anchor, Charlie Rose. 
 

The Town of Barnstable’s beaches are also a great way to enjoy the summer months.  
The Hyannis Youth and Community Center and the Barnstable Senior Center always 

help residents to find ways to “beat the heat”.  We are fortunate, as Barnstable  
residents, to have so many options to keep cool and have fun. 
 

Wishing you an event-full summer, 

Tom Lynch 

Barnstable @ 375 Books Available Now 
Looking for a special keepsake of  

Barnstable’s 375th Anniversary? 
The Barnstable @ 375 Book is available for purchase at the Town Clerk's  

Office, Barnstable Historical Society, Historical Society of Santuit and  

Cotuit, Marstons Mills Public Library, Sturgis Library, Barnstable Transfer  

Station, 1717 Meetinghouse, Hyannis Public Library and Cotuit Library.   

More locations to come.  Cost is just $10 plus tax.   

More 375th merchandise will be coming soon. 

We currently have throws, pins and flags available for purchase at the 

Town Clerk’s Office. 
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AUGUST UPDATES…FROM THE TOWN CLERK 
 

Well summer is upon us and the fall elections are closing in – so we have 
a couple of reminders.   

� For those of you who may have moved recently, please check 
with the Town Clerk’s office (508-862-4044) to make sure we have 

your current address on file, if not, you need to update your address with us, so 
you will be able to vote.  If you have not registered to vote – please do so now.  
Last day to register for the Tuesday, Sept. 9 State Primary is on Wednesday,    

August 20, 2014.  The office will be open until 8:00 PM. 
� If you have students in your family who are going off to college, make sure they 

stop by or you stop by and pick up an absentee ballot application so that they 
can vote absentee from college if they are not registering to vote at their     
college community. 

� Not sure if you are registered to vote?  Call us – better to check now than find 
out you are not on the voting list. 

 

REMINDER for DOG OWNERS… 
You need to have your dog licensed now. If you don’t you will have to pay a $5.00 

late fee; but if you wait the late fee increases.  So license your animal now.  It is worth it 
– if your animal gets picked up by the dog officer or is reported for any reason and is 
unlicensed the fine is $50.00…much higher than the cost of the license.  You may     

license by mail – just send a copy of your current rabies certificate and a check for 
$7.00 if the animal is spayed or neutered or $10 if they are not (plus the $5.00 late fee).  

Please include your email address so that we may remind you of the licensing period 
next spring. 
 

Any questions…feel free to contact us – Monday – Friday 8:30 a.m. – 4:15 p.m. Have a 
great summer!  
 

Ann M. Quirk, CMC 

Town Clerk 

508-862-4044 

 

Barnstable Libraries’ August Calendar of Events 
 

A full calendar of events  

for the seven Barnstable libraries can be found at  
http://www.sturgislibrary.org/barnstable-libraries-calendar-of-events/.   

 

Hard copies are also available at your local library.  

From the Marine & Environmental Affairs  
 and Harbormaster Office: 
Transient dockage is available at all town owned marinas. Please call 

the main Harbormaster Office at 508-790-6273 for more information. 



 

 

3 

Superintendent’s Corner 
 

Summer Greetings! 
 

Even though the school year comes to an end for students and teachers,  

administrators work year round, closing out the last school year and preparing 

for the opening of the new school year.  It has been a busy few weeks making 

the final decisions for the following 11 new leaders that we will welcome to our 

Barnstable District Leadership Team: 
 

• Kristen Harmon, Assistant Superintendent 

• Kathy Astrauckas, Director of English Language Learners 

• James Anderson, BIS Principal 

• Mary Sullivan, BUES Principal  

• Kathleen Podesky, BCHMCPS Principal 

• Beth Deneen, BIS Assistant Principal 
• Dan Somes, BIS Assistant Principal 

• Valerie Smith, BUES Assistant Principal 
• Tina Crook, Math Curriculum Coordinator Grades 6-12 

• Matthew Kemp, Art Department Head 

• Beth Neiser, Elementary Curriculum Coordinator 
 

Our 4-day summer leadership team workshop will take place on August 12th to 
August 15th.  This is an opportunity for all leaders to engage in a discussion of 

the priorities for the 2014-2015 school year.  These priorities include the educa-

tor evaluation, district determined measures, PARCC, the new discipline bill, 

CIA (Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment) teams, marketing Barnstable  

Public Schools, the proposed new early learning center, a parent and student 
climate survey, and the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education’s 

review of the Barnstable Public Schools. 
 

In addition to a discussion of the district’s priorities, leaders will have an  
opportunity to reflect upon the successes of the last school year as well as the 

challenges for the new school year.  With so many new leaders joining the 

team, this 4-day workshop will help to set the tone for the coming school year 
and develop team building skills that will promote district-wide and school-wide 

collaboration and communication.  We look forward to a productive time  
together! 
 

Dr. Mary A. Czajkowski 
Superintendent of Schools 

A Friendly Reminder from Animal Control:   
Pursuant to the Town Manager’s Dog Control Regulations, no person owning or having the 
care, custody or control of any dog shall allow said dog on any Town Beach or Recreation   
area from May 15 to September 15 without the written authorization of the Town Manager or 
official in control of said Beach or Recreation area.  
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News You Can Use 

An Update from the Assessing Department 
The month of July brings heat and humidity to the Cape but it also begins the period to apply for all the 

types of exemptions for Fiscal Year 2015. The qualification date required by the elderly, blind and veterans 

exemptions is July 1 of the fiscal year, every year. Each exemption has its own specific requirements for 

qualification and the applications and qualification requirements are available on our assessor’s website 

on the Town’s Homepage, at the Department of Revenue website or at our front counter. The residential 

exemption has a different qualifying date of January 1 prior to the fiscal year being applied for. For exam-

ple, to qualify for the FY2015 residential exemption, you must first own and occupy your property as of 

January 1, 2014 and then file the application on or after July 1, 2015. All exemptions received and quali-

fied by the Board of Assessors by the end of October will be reflected on your actual tax bill, normally is-

sued at the end of December. All of these exemptions also allow an applicant to still file for the exemp-

tion up to 3 months after the actual tax bill is issued. That means if the FY2015 tax bills are issued on De-

cember 31, 2014, you still have until March 31, 2015, or 3 months later, to apply for and receive an exemp-

tion for FY2015. The issue that causes the most problems with qualifying for any of these exemptions is miss-

ing documentation that supports the application. In the case of the elderly exemption it is usually incom-

plete income and asset information that requires our staff to contact the applicant to request the missing 

information and that delays qualification and sometimes causes denials. So, if applying, be sure to com-

pletely read the instructions, fill out the applications and supply copies of the required information prior to 

submitting it to this office. Also, the blind, elderly and veterans exemptions require a new application eve-

ry fiscal year while the residential exemption only has to be done once or until the ownership status 

changes. If you fail to apply within the statutory times outlined above in any one year, the Board of Asses-
sors has no authority to grant the exemption for that year, regardless of otherwise being qualified. If you 

have any questions when working with these applications, please call the Assessor’s Office at 508-862-

4022 and we’ll be happy to answer them to ensure that you receive the exemption you’re entitled to in a 

timely manner. 

Barnstable Residents – an opportunity to become involved in your town’s government,  
apply for a position on a board committee or commission. 

 

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and commissions with approximately 291 seats. 

Our citizen participation is exemplary and the Town Council appreciates each and every member who 

serves. When a member moves on, opportunities for new members become available. If you are resident 

of Barnstable and believe you have something to offer a board, committee or commission with an open 

seat, please consider submitting an application. The appointments committee, made up of five Town 

Councilors, will interview applicants and make recommendations to the Town Council who vote to ap-

point members at their regular meetings.  
 

Town Council Appointments Committee Announces Committee Appointment Opportunities 

• Airport Commission (piloting background preferred) 

• Board of Assessors (member) 

• Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee (2 members) 

• Council on Aging (2 associate members) 

• Cultural Council (2 members) 

• Disability Commission (2 members) 

• Housing Committee (member) 

• Human Services Committee (a representative member) 

• Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Appeals Committee (2 members) 

• Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission (an alternate member) 

• Licensing Authority (an associate member) 

• Public Works Commission (member) 

• Recreation Commission (member) 

• Renewable Energy (member) 

• Water Pollution Control Board (member) 

• Zoning Board of Appeals (2 associate position) 
 

If you are a resident and registered to vote in the town of Barnstable and are interested in serving on a 

board or committee,  please visit our webpage linked from the town website and fill out the application: 

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf, for a more detailed description and 

responsibilities of the committees listed please contact the Town Council office:  

council@town.barnstable.ma.us  or phone 508-862-4738 for more information. 
 

Councilor John Norman, Chair, Barnstable Town Council Appointments Committee 
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Street, Line Painting 
 

One of the many activities that the Highway Division tackles in the summer is repainting the 

road lines on our streets.  This work is done by a Contractor with DPW Employee supervision.  It is 

generally accomplished in the mid to late summer, and will be done in August this year.  It is 

usually accomplished overnight, between the hours of 11PM and 5AM, to avoid traffic and 

having cars driving through the freshly painted lines.  The paint used is a chlorinated rubber 

paint, with glass beads mixed in for reflectivity.  It usually takes about 20 minutes to dry, weath-

er permitting, at which points cars can drive on it.  The equipment used to apply the paint is a 

spray truck which holds approximately 500 gallons of paint, and 1,000 pounds of glass beads.  

The beads are added to the paint at a rate of 5 pounds per 320 linear feet of road line.  We try 

to paint all of our main roads, both colors (yellow in the middle and white fog lines on the sides) 

every year.  This is equal to repainting approximately 80 miles of road (both colors) a year.  It 

generally takes about 8 nights to accomplish this. 
 

We will be announcing via the web and channel 18 when we will be doing the painting.  There 

will be a Police Detail with the crew, but we are asking folks to avoid the areas that are being 

painted and stay off the freshly painted lines until they are completely dry.   
 

DPW’s Work Order Systems 
 

If you report an issue with roads, or buildings and grounds; it is converted into a work order.  The 

way the system works is the person who took your call will document the issue and enter it as a 

work order.  The appropriate Section Foreman (Roads, Forestry, Traffic Signs, Grounds, etc.) 

then gets the work order and assigns it to either be investigated, or addressed.  Their crew then 

investigates/addresses the issue and, when done, closes out the work order.  Generally speak-

ing we will ask you for your name and a phone number in case the crew needs to contact you 

for more information about the issue.  Last year the Highway Division received over 2,500 work 

orders, and the Structures and Grounds Division received almost 1,700 work orders.  You can 

see we are very busy responding to identified issues in Town. 

 
We hope you are enjoying your summer.  Please feel free to be in touch with us if you have any 
questions, or concerns about your public infrastructure.  Our phone number is (508) 790-6400. 

Barnstable Municipal Airport Upgrades Underway 
Important infrastructure and service improvements planned for 2014-15 are well underway.  

Airport commissioners and management sketched out an ambitious plan last year to address 

long-term needs, many of which depend on federal and state grants.  Among the projects 

are:  Taxiway “Alpha” Relocation, Air Service Marketing, FBO Initiative, Airfield Solar Panels, 

NStar Cable, Centralized Deicing, Above-ground Fuel Storage, and Taxiway “Charlie”  

Relocation.  More information on each of the projects is 

available at http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/airport/ 

 

Questions about any of these projects should be  

directed to Airport Manager Bud Breault at  

Roland.Breault@town.barnstable.ma.us.  
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News You Can Use 

A Note From the Town Collector: 
 

We hope you are having a safe, happy, and healthy summer! 
 

The FY2015 Preliminary Real Estate and Personal Property tax bills were issued and 

mailed on July 1, 2014.  The following is the schedule for payments: 
 

Payment Schedule for Real Estate and Personal Property Taxes for Fiscal 2015 

Preliminary Tax Bills will be mailed by July 1, 2014 
� First Quarter due August 1, 2014 
� Second Quarter due November 3, 2014 

Actual Tax Bills will be mailed by December 31, 2014  
� Third Quarter due February 2, 2015    
� Fourth Quarter due May 1, 2015 

 

We continue to use a Lockbox service to process the payments, which has proven to acceler-

ate the payment posting and the checks getting processed in a timely manner.  This service is 

only for the “open” period of the bill, which means that once the due date is reached, you 

should mail the payment to The Town of Barnstable, P.O. Box 40, Hyannis, MA  02601 to avoid a 

delay.   
 

If you use your own on-line bill payment process, would you kindly check and make sure that 

the proper address is used for the mailing address (Town of Barnstable, P.O. Box 40, Hyannis, 

MA  02601)?  These on-line checks must be processed manually and sending them to the  

Lockbox delays the processing. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 508-862-

4054. 
 

Regards, 
Maureen E. Niemi 

Town Collector 

and staff of Gislaine, Grace and Laurel 

From the HyArts Cultural District 
The New Classics Company (NCC) has taken up residence at the Guyer Barn,  250 South Street, 

Hyannis offering three productions, as well as a staged reading series, open mic nights, poetry 

readings, improv performances, concerts and theater workshops. 
 

Early August performances include  Greater Tuna, a satire of small town values and I’ve Got a 

Bad Feeling About This: A Tribute to George Lucas. Written by and starring The New Classics 

Company co-founders Matt Kohler, Brett Burkhardt, and Justin Jay Gray, this play focuses on 

three friends attempting to create the ultimate tribute video to the cinematic genius, responsi-

ble for such hits as Indiana Jones and Star Wars. 
 

To learn more about New Classics, reserve a ticket, discover their ever evolving schedule of 

special events, or to get involved, visit them online at www.newclassicscompany.org, or  

contact them at newclassicscompany@gmail.com.  
 

Greater Tuna:   July 31st-August 2nd & 7th-9th at 8pm, and August 

3rd & 10th at 5pm.  

I’ve Got a Bad Feeling About This: A Tribute to George Lucas:  

August 21st-23rd & 28th-30th at 7pm, as well as August 23rd & 

30th at 2pm, and August 24th & 30th at 5pm.  
 

All shows will be held at the Guyer Barn, 250 South Street in Hyannis.  

Admission, $10.00.  Reservations recommended.  



 

 Events 

BARNSTABLE SENIOR CENTER JULY HAPPENINGS: 
EVENTS & ENTERTAINMENT 
Victrola Society Sings The Oldies but Goodies at our Ice Cream Social  Aug 20, 1:30 p.m.  RSVP-

Free   Join this chorus that has entertained all around Cape Cod and beyond as they sing the 

songs of Frank Loesser, Judy Garland, the Mills Brothers, George Gershwin and Johan Strauss. 

Reserve early!                                          
Legends of Las Vegas, Sinatra, Martin and More with Vic Solo   Aug 27, 1:30 p.m.             Fee-$3                             

Legends of Las Vegas, a revue that made Sin City Famous. Vic Solo is back again to entertain. 

He will be singing the songs of the Rat Pack!                                                                                                                                  
HEALTH & WELLNESS 
Reiki Meditation Healing Circle           Aug 25 and Sep 29,   2 p.m.  (M)                            RSVP-Free  

The Reiki Meditation usually lasts approximately one hour.  During each session the participants 

are guided into a quiet meditation and sit quietly for approximately 30 to 45 minutes listening to 

soft, gentle music.  If they choose, a Reiki Practitioner will individually give Reiki, either hands on 

or hands off, as the person wishes.  This is all demonstrated before the session so that every one 

understands what happens.  You are cordially invited to come and participate in this hour of 

relaxation and pure Reiki Energy and Love!  
Hospice, End of Life Issues                    Aug 13, 10 a.m.                              RSVP-Free                                                                                                                                

How to do you start the hospice conversation?…When is hospice right for you or your loved 

one? Ask the professionals from Gentiva Healthcare. 
COOKING 
French Fête de la Gastronomie, A Celebration of French Cooking with Chef Alan Zox                                              
     Aug 19, 1:30-3:30 p.m.            Fee-$20                                                                                                  

French Fête de la Gastronomie, will be a 4 course French meal that will be participatory in the 

kitchen. Sign up early, this will sell out quickly. Most recently, Alan has combined his passion for 

food with his skills as an educator, running culinary workshops that focus on international cook-

ing and culture. These workshops journey from the old-world cuisines of Italy, France, and    

Mexico to the new found tastes of the Middle East, China, and the Pacific Rim. Take a journey 

with Chef Alan — attend one of his workshops, or indulge in one of his catered events. The trip 

is guaranteed fresh, healthy, and delicious. Alan Zox has been a professional chef for over 25 

years, spreading his joy and expertise in cooking as a restaurateur, educator, caterer, and   

writer. 
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NEWS FROM THE HYANNIS YOUTH & COMMUNITY CENTER 
CAPE COD HIGH SCHOOL SUMMER BASKETBALL AND VOLLEYBALL LEAGUES - Players from all 

Cape Cod school districts have been competing all summer at the HYCC.  The girls volleyball 

league takes place on Monday nights with the 12 team JV and Varsity divisions playing four 

matches on the double court starting at 6:00PM. The boys basketball league plays Tuesday 

and the girls play on Wednesday starting at 5:30PM with large and small school divisions in 

each league. Play-offs will take place the week of August 11th. Admission is FREE! 

DROP-IN PROGRAMS - The HYCC is the hottest place to cool down this summer! Offering public 

skating, pick-up hockey and walk-on figure skating practice ice year round at affordable rates. 

Check the HYCC Daily Calendar at www.town.barnstable.ma.us/hycc for times which vary. 

Also available in the Gymnasium: drop-in basketball and volleyball, as well as Game Room fun 

for all. Indoor futsal (soccer), roller hockey, yoga and roller derby are being offered in the Butler 

Dry Floor Arena through August 17th for players high school age and up! Space is also 

available for private rentals by the hour. 

HYCC MEMBERSHIP -  For just $20 per year for Barnstable residents ($40 for non-residents), the 

HYCC offers indoor fun for the whole family.  

CAPE COD ROLLER DERBY INAUGURAL INTRA-LEAGUE BOUT - On August 9th at 5pm the Salty 

dogs will take on the Dockyard Dames in the first-ever roller derby bout in the Butler Arena. 

Tickets may be purchased at the door for $10 Adults / $5 Children 6-16 / Under 5 FREE! These 

local women have been practicing all year long and the event is sure to be entertaining. 
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From the Weights and Measures Program Manager-Jane Zulkiewicz 
 

Summer is here and the most common things many of us buy are picnic items to have at the 

beach, or bringing food to an event. Doing so involves keeping items cold, thus we purchase 

bags or blocks of ice. Rest assured the weights and measures staff is out there checking the net 

weight on these commodities. Net weights of a commodity are inspected to ensure that the 

tare is being taken so the gross weight is not being charged.  The tare is the container or pack-

age which the product is packed and the customer should NOT be charged for the weight of 

the packaging. Last month inspectors checked 48 bags of ice at various locations and packed 

by various local ice companies, the results were impressive in that most labeled 5 lb bags were 

heavy by approximately .39 lb per bag. Calculated by the price of the 5 lb bag of ice times 

the lot cost error (price) and probable bags sold in a year, this estimated boost to your bag of 

ice could be a loss to the merchant in this particular sample approximately $16,000 in a years 

time. We always leave our test results with the merchant we are inspecting.  

Other items normally checked are pre-packed tuna and chicken salads, fruits and sides such 

as Cole slaw and potato/macaroni salads. Once again the seller cannot include and charge 

you for the weight of that plastic container. 
 

For you trivia buffs, the word tare can be traced through history.  It is derived from the Arabic 

word, tarha.  Tarha literally means, “that which is removed.” 
 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the performance of a commercial weighing 

or measuring device used for trade, bring it to the attention of the merchant.  If the problem is 

not resolved, contact the local Weights & Measures office for advice and/or assistance.  The 

Barnstable Weights & Measures jurisdiction includes; Barnstable, Bourne, Brewster, Chatham, 

Dennis, Harwich, Mashpee, Orleans, Sandwich and Yarmouth. 

 

We can be contacted at: 

508-862-4671 OR www.town.barnstable.ma.us link to Regulatory Services,                  

link to Consumer Affairs Division, link to Weights & Measures. 

Barnstable This Morning Live! Monday – Friday 7:00 AM 

Barnstable (Comcast) Channel 18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Keeping you up-to-date and informed on all of Barnstable’s top issues. 

            Barnstable This Morning airs live from 7-8 AM and immediately re-plays from 8-9 AM. 
 

          Replay at 6:00 PM and 11:00 PM – Barnstable Channel 18 

               Watch Live Online at www.town.barnstable.ma.us  

  MON TUE WED THU FRI   
7:00 News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 7:00 

7:10 Town Manager 
Tom Lynch 

Chief of Police 
Paul  

MacDonald 
Business  

Barnstable Town Council Arts & Culture 7:10 

7:20 
Superintendent 

Dr. Mary  
Czajkowski 

Board, Committee 
and Commission 

Chairs 
Regulatory / 

Growth Mgmt/ 

Energy 
Transportation 

Barnstable 

Recreation & 

HYCC 
7:20 

7:30 News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 
News, Sports & 

Weather 7:30 

7:35 
Cape Cod 

Community 

College 
Barnstable Golf 

Finance  

Director 
Mark Milne 

County  

Government 
Marine &  

Environmental 

Affairs 
7:35 

7:45 
Libraries / 

Senior Services 
(rotates) 

DPW 
Dan Santos 

Elected  

Officials 
Barnstable 

Voices Sports 7:45 

7:50 Community 

Calendar 
Community 

Calendar 
Community 

Calendar 
Community 

Calendar 
Community 

Calendar 7:50 

 

News You Can Use 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting exercise classes at the Barnstable Senior Center.   
Visit the Senior Center page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-862-4750. 
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HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS 

According to the Cape Cod Emergency Preparedness Handbook:  “Of all the natural 
disasters that might affect Cape Cod, hurricanes have the potential to cause the most 

property damage and loss of life if adequate planning and preparation is not  
undertaken.” 

   There is much you can do to better prepare yourself and your loved ones in the 
event we experience a significant weather emergency.  In general, it is recommend-
ed that you do the following at the onset of Hurricane Season (officially started June 

1st) here on Cape Cod: 
1. Make a disaster plan for yourself, your family and your pets.  Be sure you review it 

carefully with all members of your family. 
2. Compile a Disaster Survival Kit. 
3. Familiarize yourself with the flood risk in your area, as well as the location of the 

nearest emergency shelter. 
4. Be prepared, ready and willing to follow the explicit directions of emergency     

preparedness. 

Developing Your Emergency  
Disaster Plan 

While Hurricanes can devastate communities, we 

have ample warning time with which to enact a 

plan to insure the safety of ourselves and our 

loved ones.  When developing your disaster plan 

consider the following: 

1. Where the emergency shelter is in your area. 

2. What is your evacuation route. 

3. The elevation of your property above mean 

sea level. 

4. Whether or not you are located in an evacu-

ation zone. 

5. If you plan to relocate in the event of a storm, 

where exactly do you plan to go?  Make 

these preparations now and be sure a call to 

confirm will not be required as telephone 

communication may not be possible. 
6. What will you do with your pets during an 

emergency?  Remember, shelters DO NOT 

allow pets. 

7. Know where the emergency shut off is in your 

home for electricity, the main panel, and for 

water and natural gas. 

8. Be sure any / all important documents are 

gathered in one place. 

9. Prepare your Survival Kit. 

The Emergency Survival Kit 
Should meet the needs of  

yourself and your family for at least 72 hours. 

♦ Non-perishable packaged or canned foods 

that require little or no preparation.  Don’t 

forget a can opener! (Soup, peanut butter, 

canned juices, vegetables, crackers, jelly, 

trail mix, etc.) 

♦ One gallon of water per person per day,   

extra for pets.  Store water in sterile, plastic 

containers such as empty soft drink bottles.  

Be sure to change every six months. 

♦ A basic first aid kit. 

♦ Battery operated radio and flashlight with 

extra batteries. 

Remember,  in the event of  
a severe storm: 

1. Secure all outdoor objects. 

2. Stay away from windows. 
3. Fill your tubs and sinks with water to use 

in your toilets if necessary. 

4. Keep an eye on vulnerable neighbors. 
5. If you are asked to evacuate, don’t      

hesitate to do so! 

The Emergency Shelter Location for the Town of Barnstable is: 
Barnstable Intermediate School, 895 Falmouth Road (Route 28), Hyannis (pets allowed) 

 

Our designated Emergency Alert Radio Station is WQRC 99.9 FM 

WBZ 1030 AM is the alternate station. 

 

News You Can Use 



 

 

August 2014 Board and Committee Meetings 

Please see Location Key on next page.   
Please note that meetings are subject to change.  For most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
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Monday, 8/4 Hyannis Water System Rules Regulations Hearing 10:30 am HR 

 Recreation Commission Meeting 5:30 pm HR 

Tuesday, 8/5 Conservation Commission Hearing 6:30 pm HR 

Wednesday, 8/6 Airport Finance Subcommittee Meeting 8:30 am Airport 

 Airport Infrastructure Subcommittee Meeting 9:30 am Airport 

 Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission 6:30 pm SCR 

Thursday, 8/7 Formal Site Plan Review 9:00 am HR 

 Town Council Meeting 7:00 pm HR 

Friday, 8/8 Aquaculture Transfer Hearing Thomas to Luce, renewal Cynthia Summers 9:00 am SCR 

Monday, 8/11 Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting 5:30 pm SCR 

 Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee 7:00 pm GMCR 

 Sandy Neck Board Meeting 7:30 pm SCR 

Tuesday, 8/12 Conservation Commission Hearing 8:30 am HR 

 Hyannis Water Board Meeting 3:15 pm GMCR 

 Board of Assessors Meeting 4:45 pm Assessor’s Office 

 Golf Committee Meeting 5:30 pm Olde Barnstable 

Wednesday, 8/13 375th Committee Meeting 9:00 am SCR 

 Old Kings Highway Historic District Committee Meeting 6:30 pm WB Community 

 Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 pm HR 

Monday, 8/18 School Committee Meeting 7:00 pm HR 

Tuesday, 8/19 Barnstable Housing Committee Meeting 8:00 am SCR 

 Public Works Commission Water Pollution Control Board 1:00 pm DPW Conference Room 

 Board of Health Meeting 3:00 pm HR 

 Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting 4:00 pm SCR 

 Airport Commission Meeting 4:00 pm Airport 

 Conservation Commission Hearing 6:30 pm HR 

Wednesday, 8/20 Council on Aging Meeting 9:30 am Senior Center 

 Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting 11:00 am Senior Center 

 Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission 6:30 pm SCR 

 Shellfish Committee Meeting 7:30 pm MEA 

Thursday, 8/21 Formal Site Plan Review 9:00 am HR 

Monday, 8/25 Licensing Authority Hearing 9:30 am HR 

 Community Preservation Committee Meeting 5:30 pm HR 

 Planning Board Meeting 7:00 pm HR 

 Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting 7:00 pm GMCR 

Tuesday, 8/26 Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting 3:00 pm SCR 

 Waterways Committee Meeting 7:00 pm SCR 

Wednesday, 8/27 Old Kings Highway Historic District Committee Meeting 6:30 pm WB Community 

 Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 pm HR 

    

    

    

    

    



 

 

 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE  
THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
Please call Lynne Poyant at 508-862-4956  

or email  
barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us  

to add your name to our mailing list. 

 

The Town of Barnstable  
offers 

Streaming Video of  
Channel 18 and  

Video on Demand  
on the town website 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 

MEETING LOCATION KEY: 

Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport Meeting Room 

GMCR = Growth Management Conference Room,  

3rd floor of Town Hall 

HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town Hall 

HYCC = Hyannis Youth and Community Center 

MEA = Marine and Environmental Affairs Office,  

Phinney’s Lane, across from Police Station 

Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Fair Grounds / 

Golf Course Clubhouse 

SAB = School Administration Building, Basement Con-

ference Room 

SCR = Selectmen’s Conference Room, 2nd floor of 

Town Hall 

Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 

SGCR = Structures & Grounds Conference Room 

TCCR = Town Council Conference Room 

WB Community = West Barnstable Community Build-

ing, Route 149 

For more information, visit the town website at:   

www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO  

ANY OF THESE MEETINGS! 

Please note that meetings are subject to change; for 
most up-to-date information, please visit 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
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Be sure to tune to CH18  
for the latest episodes of  

 

 

“Barnstable This Morning” 
“Barnstable Today”  

 

“Talk of the Town” 
 

“Senior Compass” 
 

“Barnstable Now” 
Youth Program 

 
Is there a topic you would like to see  

covered on CH18?   

Email your suggestion to: 

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us. 

Road Construction Updates 
For the most up-to-date information on  

Road Construction, please visit our website 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 

and click on the Road Work notices button 
on the  right-hand side of the page. 

Join us on Facebook and Twitter! 
Become a fan of the Town of Barnstable on both 

Facebook and Twitter  and stay in touch with all the 

Town of Barnstable happenings.   

You can get more information through the Town of 

Barnstable’s website:  www.town.barnstable.ma.us.  

 

Barnstable is listening! 
Visit our virtual town hall to share your ideas that will help improve our town. 

www.BarnstableiForum.com 

Notice to our Subscribers: 
We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who receive it electronically.  

The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office may take up to two weeks to deliver.  If you 

wish to transfer your subscription to the electronic edition, please email us at  

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.  

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.  
Visit the HYCC page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345. 
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HYANNIS HARBOR ARTIST SHANTIES: 
Hyannis "HyArts" Artist Shanties 
180 Ocean Street/Bismore Park 

Bring your beach chairs or blankets down to the 

HyArts Artist Shanties on Ocean Street Hyannis and 

enjoy a variety of music, several days a week: 
 

MJ and the IN Crowd -jazz standards and more! 

Thursday evenings, 6:00-8:00PM 

August 7, 14, 21 
 

Cape Harmony-female A Cappella 

Friday evenings, 6:30-7:30PM  

August 1, 8 

Dynamic group of 10 talented and passionate girls 

sharing their superb sound, unique quality and  cre-

ative energy! 
 

 
Singer Songwriter 

Spotlight series  
Saturday evenings  

7-8PM 

featuring new  

musicians each 

week.   

Every Saturday 

 Through August 30 

 

ASELTON PARK: 
Hyannis "HyArts" Free Summer Concerts! 

Aselton Park, Hyannis   

Corner of South and Ocean Street  

Bring your blankets, chairs  

& dancing shoes!  
 

Fridays in August, All shows 6-7:30PM: 

August 8:  Funktapuss 
August 15:  Groovy Afternoon  

 (AT:  Hyannis Village Green) 
August 22:  Jo & Co 
August 29:  Chandler Travis Philharmonic 

HYANNIS VILLAGE GREEN: 
Barnstable Town Band-free concerts 

Hyannis Village Green Bandstand  

Main Street, Hyannis 

Wednesday evening, 7pm-dusk 

Through August 27th 

Bring your blankets and beach chairs. 

Hometown music charm at its best! 

Barnstable Village Cultural District 

Courthouse Complex, Route 6A, Barnstable Village, August 12 & 26,  All concerts 6-8PM 

Bring chairs, blankets and even a picnic supper.  Sponsored by Barnstable Village Association. 


